华询教育 2015 秋季班高一英语期中考试试卷									
				级(					
				装订线−					
试卷 注意:考生				▶(20),满 .规定位置_					
Ⅰ 语法选择 (	20 题,每/	小题 1.5 う	分; 计3	30分)					
1. Robby is a	n experienc	ed waiter.	and he	is senior	me		service qu	uality.	
A. to; a				~ 1			D. to; in		
2. Books of t	nis kind	W	ell beca	use they foc	us on the	change	s of China	's develop	ment.
A. sell		B. sells		C. are	sold		D. is sol	d	
3 How	long haven	't we seen	each o	ther?					
Wel	, it	_ nearly ty	vo years	s since we n	net last.				
A. will be		B. was		C. is	]	D. had b	een		
4. Good care	must	babies	s particu	larly while	they are i	11.			
A. take		B. take	of	C. be t	aken		D. be tal	ken of	
5. Many child	en, pa	arents are	away w	orking in bi	g cities, a	re taker	good car	e of in the	village.
A. their	B.	whose	C. of	fthem	D. wi	th whor	n		
6. I didn't lik	e the way _	she	spoke to	me.					
A. which	B.	that		C. how	]	D. as			
7. His report i	s	a survey,	and it is	worth	aga	in.			
A. mor	e than; bein	ng discuss	ed	B. as v	well as; di	scussin	g		
C. as w	ell as; bein	g discusse	ed	D. mo	re than; d	iscussir	ıg		
8. No matter	says	no to us	, we wil	l return to o	ur mothe	rland.			
A. who	bever	B. who	)	C. what	D. wł	natever			
9. After gradu	ation she re	eached a p	oint in l	ner career	5	she need	led to deci	ide what to	o do.
A. that		B. wha	t	C. whi	ich		D. wher	e	
10. The Art Ex	hibition Ce	entre,		we visited a	during a	recent t	rip to Bri	tain, is or	ne of London'
tourist attra	ctions.								
A. whi	ch	B. wha	ıt	C. that	t		D. wher	e	
11, Moth	er will wait	t for him t	o have c	linner togetl	ner.				
A. Howeve	r late is he			B. Ho	wever he	is late			
C. However	r is he late			D. Ho	wever lat	e he is			
12. I'll leave h	im a note _	he	e'll knov	w where we	are.				
A. so that		B. so a	S	C. in order	]	D. for			
13. Eye contact	, which is t	he key	,(	can	_understa	anding o	or misunde	erstanding.	
A. of c	communicat	ting; signa	ıl	В	. of com	nunicat	ion; sign		
C. to c	ommunicat	e; sign		Ľ	. to com	nunicat	ion; signal	l	
14v	vould be the	e next hos	t city of	the World I	Expo 201	4?			
A. Wh	ch country	did you si	uppose	В	. Which o	country	did you su	uppose that	t
C. Did	you suppos	se which c	ountry	Ľ	). Did you	i suppos	se that whi	ich countr	y
15. A good stor	vteller mus	t be able t	o hold ł	nis listener's	curiosity		he rea	ches the er	d of the story
•	J				curiosity			ches the er	iu of the story

16.	6. Water is a sign of life—water ismakes life possible on the planet.					
	A.that	B.what	C.it	D.which		
17.	The reason	_he gave for being	late washe	e forgot to use the alarm clock.		
	A.which;because	B.why;because	C.which;tha	t D.that;because		
18.	8. So far there is no proofpeople from other planets do exist.					
	A.how	B.what	C.which	D.that		
19. Although the bus driver tried to avoid by making confusing signals, he didn't						
manage to do it and got his punishment.						
	A. being fined	B. fining	C. to fine	D. fine		
20. It's important and necessary himself now since he is already eighteen years old.						
	A. for him to care about B. for him to care for					
	C. of him to care about D. of him to care for					

Ⅱ选词填空(10小题,每小题1分;计10分)

A. frequently	B. incorrect	C. reported	D. careful	E. highly
F. solved	G. training	H. confident	I. knowle	edge J. process
K.printed				

Reading is your easiest way to "feel" English. It is not painful, but helps a lot. There are too many materials for you to read and you must select those you find useful, appropriate and have interest in. Besides <u>21</u> materials, you can also do Web reading. Newspapers and magazines are <u>22</u> recommended for extensive reading, because the things <u>23</u> in them are always changing, so you should never get bored of that.

You can learn English quickly by seeing English films <u>24</u>, or watching English television and videos daily. Pick shows that interest you and try to imitate how they pronounce the words.

Also, try to find people to practice English. Language is for communication, which is an interactive (交互的)\_\_\_\_25\_\_\_. The best practice is conversation. You should socialize with those skillful in the language. The more you speak, the more comfortable and \_\_\_\_26\_\_\_ you are with English. Of course, you can also take some intensive\_\_\_\_27\_\_\_through special tutorials, in which some of your problems would be 28 and you are taught some more.

However, you have to be <u>29</u> in finding where you "learn" your English. Someone who misleads you by giving wrong guidance would spoil your English learning. You could pick up a lot of bad habits and <u>30</u> grammar from TV or newspapers/magazines that go rather informal sometimes. If you want to get better at English, you should fight against those persistent and chronic habits and get them fixed.

## III 完型填空 (15题,每小题1分;计15分)

It's hard being an astronaut's son. I mean, everybody expects you to be particular or 31, and I'm just an average student, and I'm average, too, when it 32 basketball, football, soccer, and baseball.

I often wonder how my father ever had a son like me. I mean he's so <u>33</u> and so good at everything. So I used to dream about doing something spectacular(不平常的) to <u>34</u> my father and make him <u>35</u> me.

In one class, my teacher 36 a Father's Day essay contest for us and the winners' essays would be read in front of all the parents and students. After school I walked home, 37 my father, who I would write about in my essay.

He sat with me in the <u>38</u> when I was a little kid and had a nightmare. He <u>39</u> me with a new puppy at my eighth birthday party. He sat and tried to <u>40</u> death to me when Grandpa Bob died. To me, he wasn't a world-famous astronaut, just my dad.

I wrote about all these <u>41</u> in my essay.

One of our neighbors said, "I 42 you'll win the contest, David. You're the only one in town who could write about being the son of an astronaut." I shrugged.

I hadn't shown anyone the essay, but now I almost hoped I wouldn't win. I didn't want to win just because my father was an astronaut.

I won the second prize. When I finished reading my essay, the <u>43</u> applauded. I saw my father blowing his nose. I went back to my seat.

Dad nodded to me, <u>44</u> his throat, and put his hand on my shoulder. "Son, this is the \_\_proudest moment of my life," he said.

It was the proudest moment of my life, too. Maybe I'll never be a great hero or win a Nobel Prize, but just then, it was <u>45</u> just to be my father's son.

J /			
31. A. strange	B. honest	C. perfect	D. formal
32. A. refers to	B. relates with	C. talks about	D. comes to
33. A. special	B. fortunate	C. ordinary	D. enormous
34. A. shock	B. influence	C. attract	D. impress
35. A. proud of	B. interested in	C. satisfied with	D. ashamed of
36. A. reported	B. announced	C. claimed	D. warned
37. A. caring about	B. worrying about	C. thinking about	D. complaining about
38. A. silence	B. threat	C. horror	D. dark
39. A. pleased	B. astonished	C. supported	D. encouraged
40. A. describe	B. explain	C. declare	D. remark
41. A. experiments	B. incidents	C. details	D. memories
42. A. wish	B. guess	C. bet	D. promise
43. A. parents	B. audience	C. students	D. teachers
44. A. cleaned	B. blew	C. cleared	D. opened
45. A. natural	B. ambitious	C. important	D. enough

IV 阅读理解(共9小题,每小题2分;计18分)

(A)

A US man has shown off a 14-year-old McDonald's hamburger that looks the same as the day he bought it.

David Whipple, from Utah, had originally planned to keep the burger for two months in order to show friends how its preservatives (防腐剂) would maintain its appearance.

But, after accidentally leaving the product in his pocket for two years, Mr. Whipple decided to keep the burger for even longer to see how long it could continue looking normal.

"It wasn't on purpose," Mr. Whipple told US television show The Doctors.

"I was showing some people how enzymes (生化酶) work and I thought a hamburger would be a good idea. And I used it for a month and then forgot about it.

"It ended up in a paper sack in the original sack with the receipt in my coat tossed in the back of my

truck and it sat there for, I don't know, two or three months."

However, Mr. Wimple's experiment was then forgotten after the coat was put in a closet.

"My wife didn't discover it until at least a year or two after that. And we pulled it out and said `oh my gosh, I can't believe it looks the same way`."

Doctors on the CBS show noted that aside from the pickle disintegrating, the burger showed no signs of mould, fungus or even a strange odor.

Mr. Whipple admitted that at one point he had considered selling the burger by online auction (拍卖) site *eBay*.

But, despite bids reaching close to \$2,000 (£1,300), he and his family decided to keep the product for educational use.

He now admits he uses the burger to convince his grandchildren not to eat junk food from restaurants such as McDonald's.

"It's great for the grandkids to see. To see what happens with fast food," he said.

46. How long did Mr. Whipple plan to keep the hamburger in the beginning?

	A. For a month.		B. For two months.				
	C. For two years.		D. For fourteen yea	Irs.			
47.	Where did Mr. Whipp	le put the hamburger?	,				
	A. In his laboratory.		B. In the kitchen.				
	C. In his pocket.		D. In a restaurant.				
48.	48. What did Mr. Whipple decide to do with the hamburger in the end?						
	A. Sell it online.		B. Keep it at home.				
	C. give it to his grand	kids.	D. Give it to a school.				
49. What did Mr. Whipple think of hamburgers?							
	A. Delicious	B. Expensive	C. Popular	D. Harmful			
50.	50. In which column (专栏) of a website might this passage appear?						
	A Natura	D T1	C Madiaina	D II. 14h			

A. Nature B. Travel C. Medicine D. Health

(B)

Shyness is the cause of much unhappiness for a great many people. Shy people are anxious and self-conscious; that is, they are excessively concerned with their own appearance and actions. Worrisome thoughts are constantly occurring in their minds: <u>what kind of impression am I making?</u> Do they like me? Do I sound stupid? Am I wearing unattractive clothes?

It is obvious that such uncomfortable feelings must negatively affect people. A person's view of himself or herself is shown in the way he or she behaves, and the way a person behaves affects other people's reactions. In general, the way people think about themselves has a profound effect on all areas of their lives.

Shy people are more likely to be passive and easily influenced by others. They need someone to help them stop worrying and tell them that they are doing "the right thing." Shy people are very sensitive to criticism(批评); they feel it proves their feelings of inferiority (自卑). They also find it difficult to accept others' praise and usually reply by saying, "You're just saying that to make me feel good. I know it's not true." It is clear that while self-awareness is a healthy quality, overdoing it is harmful.

Can shyness be completely removed, or at least reduced? Luckily, people can overcome shyness by building self-confidence. Since shyness goes hand in hand with a lack of self-esteem(自尊), it is important for people to accept their weaknesses as well as their strengths.

Each one of us is a unique, worthwhile individual, interested in our own personal ways. The better we understand ourselves, the easier it becomes to live up to our full potential. Let's not allow shyness to prevent our chances of a satisfying life.

(Note: Answer the questions or complete the statements in NO MORE THAN TEN WORDS)

51. The underlined sentence in the first paragraph shows that shy people

52. When praised by others, other people often feel that

53. How can shy people get rid of their shyness?

54. What is the relationship between shyness and our life?

V 课文词汇和短语的正确的形式填空(6小题,每小题2分,共计12分)

## admit; access; contact; take up; glance; apply; impress; guarantee; in good order;

55 The tour guide informed the tourists that they could \_\_\_\_\_ Tibet by air.

56 Tom \_\_\_\_\_\_ at the envelope, and recognized his father's signature at once.

57 The visitors \_\_\_\_\_ by development of Shanghai during their stay in the city last month.

58 Please remind me to \_\_\_\_\_ the expert in time.

59 John's brother has decided to \_\_\_\_\_\_ farming when he graduates from university, which dissatisfies his parents.

60 He is a neat person. He always keep everything \_\_\_\_\_.

VI 翻译 (5个句子,每句3分;计15分)

1. 我向你保证漓江两岸的风景将给你留下深刻的印象。(guarantee)

2. 均衡的饮食和充足的锻炼是保持健康的关键。(key)

3. 他告诉我他不再卷入到我们的争吵中来了。(involve)

4. 现在所学的东西将对我们未来从事的事业有一定影响。(impact)

5. 听到这令人兴奋的消息,我忍不住开心地跳了起来。(help)

VII 附加题:

语法填空:(10题,每题2分;计20分)

An old problem is getting new attention in the United States ----- bullying. Recent cases included the tragic case of a 15-year-old girl (1)\_\_\_\_\_\_family moved from Ireland. She hanged herself in Massachusetts (2)\_\_\_\_\_\_(follow) months of bullying. Her parents criticized her school for failing (3)\_\_\_\_\_\_(protect)her. Officials have brought criminal charges against several teenagers.

Judy Kuczynski is president of an anti-bullying group called Bully Police USA. Her daughter Tina was also the victim of severe bullying (4)\_\_\_\_\_\_ (start) in middle school in the state of Minnesota. She said, "Our daughter was a very outgoing child. She (5) \_\_\_\_\_\_ (involve) in all kinds of things and had lots of friends. And over a period of time her grades fell completely. She started having health issues. She (6) \_\_\_\_\_\_ not sleep. She wasn't eating. She had terrible stomach pains. Didn't want to go to school."

Bullying (7)\_\_\_\_\_(define) as negative behavior repeated over time (8) \_\_\_\_\_ the same person. It can involve physical violence, or it can be verbal ------ for example, insults or threats. Spreading lies about someone or excluding a person from a group is known as social or relational bullying.

And now there is cyberbullying, which uses the Internet, e-mail or text messages. It has easy appeal for the bully (9) \_\_\_\_\_\_ it does not involve face-to-face contact and it can be done at any time.

A psychologist at the University of Nebraska says schools should treat bullying as a mental health problem to get bullies and victims the help they need. She says bullying is connected to depression, anxiety and anti-social behavior and bullies are often victims (10) \_\_\_\_\_\_.